





PLANNING BOARD







JANUARY 18, 2018






AGENDA

1. Approve/amend minutes from the December 2017 meeting.

   




2.   Action on Application SP-242 Guselnikova.

3.  Preliminary discussion on application SP-243 William McBride would like to add additional apartments to his current apartment building at 875 County Highway 38 in Arkville. Tax map # 285-2-54.





4.  Anything else to come before the meeting.
The Town of Middletown Planning Board held their regular monthly meeting on Thursday, January 18, 2018, at 6:30 p.m. in the Town Hall, 42339 State Highway 28, Margaretville.

Board Members present: 
Chairman-------------------------------------------------Susanna Finch 

Other members------------------------------------------Len Utter, Glenna Herz, Charlie Kowalski, John Nolan, Joyce Gray and Jim Gauntt
Others present:  Justin & Barbara Kolb, Susanna Margolies, Mary Macy, Bill Hrazanek,  Robert Boykoff, Seth Hersh, Herb Finch, Seth Finch, Alisha Finch,  Mary & Tom Muller, Julia Reischel,  Roger & Nelli Carlson, William Bard, Jim Gray, Michele Lawrence, Bob Pesik, William McBride, Kenneth Ayers, Phyllis Whitehouse-Frome (alternate), Frank Canavan (alternate), Kent Manuel (Del Co Planning) and Beth Bush. 
Chairman Finch called the regular meeting to order at 6:30 pm
Glenna Herz made a motion to approve the December minutes as presented.  Joyce Gray seconded motion. Motion carried.  
Further discussion on application SP-242 Larisa Guselnikova.  Chairman Finch explained to the board that in light of the information brought to us by Mr. Ayers that the board will need to dismiss the application so that the Building and Zoning Department can send the application to the ZBA for Section 411, Commercial Floating Zone road frontage variance.  Len Utter made a motion to dismiss the application.  Glenna Herz seconded motion.  Motion carried.
Preliminary discussion on application SP-243 William McBride would like to add 5 studio apartments in the back of the building.  The applicant provided an interior sketch for the proposed apartments.  With the way the land is situated, the bottom floor is all open space.  Currently there are 6 apartments on the “ground floor”.  Charlie Kowalski asked if they are handicapped accessible?  John Nolan asked how far the railroad ROW goes back there?  Mr. McBride was unsure.  The board asked the applicant to provide a detailed site plan.  The site plan is to include: 

· Railroad ROW bounds
· Parking

· Signage

· Lighting 

· Walkway 

Len Utter made a motion to table for more information.  John Nolan seconded motion.  Motion carried.

Jim Gauntt made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:50 p.m.  Charlie Kowalski seconded motion.  Motion carried.

